[image: image4.png]



Education & Leisure Services

St Andrew’s Academy  

Tel: 0141 887 5201

e-mail:  standrewsacademyenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk                 
June 2017

Dear Parent/Carer,

It has been a highly successful and busy year. The young people of St. Andrew’s continue to excel in all that they do and are a credit to their families and wider community. 

At our recent S1-S3 Awards Ceremony we celebrated the academic and wider achievements of over 300 students. This evening was a wonderful reminder of the talents, dedication and motivation of our young people. Their achievements are a direct reflection of all the support that the students receive from their families and carers.

We currently have 22 senior school students and staff in Uganda, working building classrooms for our twinned school of Blessed Comboni in Kigumba. You can keep up to date with all that is happening in Uganda by following the links on our school Facebook page. I was fortunate enough to be able to join our students and staff in Uganda and to see, first hand, the difference we have made to the lives of our fellow students in Uganda.  As a school community, we have raised approximately £350,000 for our Uganda project and again I would thank everyone who has made this possible.

I would encourage all parents/carers to sign up to the school app for updates and view the Facebook and Twitter pages as they give a great idea of all the excellent curricular and wider achievement activities that take place in the school. The website and social media can be accessed from the following web address: www.standrewspaisley.com
Our academic results for last session reflected the hard work of all our students. At National 5 level 48% of our students passed 5 or more exams, the Scottish Government expectation for the school was 38%. We had 31.4% of our students passing 7 National 5 exams compared with the Scottish government expectation of 14%. At Higher level in S5, 48% of our students passed 3 or more Highers against an expectation of 35% and 22% of our S5 students achieved 5 Highers against an expectation of 16%. I am sure that the set of results for this year’s exams will be as equally impressive.

School Closure for Summer Holidays

The school will close on Wednesday 28th June at 1.00pm for the summer holidays and will re-open to students on Tuesday 15th August at 8.50am.

S5/6 Results and Student Options Revision Day

Students who sat SQA examinations this May will have their results delivered via letter, text or email to them on Tuesday 8th August.

Students who will be in S5/6 in August and wish to change any of their intended subjects before the start of the new term can come to school on Thursday 10th August from 10am till 3pm where members of the Senior Management Team and Guidance Staff will be available to assist them.

Holy Day of Obligation for the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary

There will be Masses for all year groups on Tuesday 15 of August.

Uniform

The school uniform is very important in ensuring that St. Andrew’s Academy creates a positive learning ethos and helps to create a safe environment for all our learners. The Parent Council supports the school uniform policy of the school. 

Our uniform consists of:

Black trousers/skirts (leggings/jeans are not to be worn to school). Recently some students have been wearing black jeans to school and I would ask that this does not happen in the new term in August.

Black jumper (no hoodies, or jumper with logos)

White shirt

School Tie

Black coats/jackets and preferably the school blazer for all school years.

Black shoes(no brightly coloured shoes or trainers)

Leather or denim jackets are not part of our dress code and should not be worn. Wearing the uniform shows that students are supporting the school values and ethos.

School blazers, including blazers with purple braiding for S4-S6, are available from local suppliers including: Schoolwear Made Easy, Baru, and Set School Wear

I would ask that as parents buy uniform over the summer that it conforms to the school uniform as detailed above.

I hope that summer brings some good weather and time for your family to spend together. Remember our students, who sat their SQA exams and will be anxiously waiting for their results, I am sure all their hard work will be rewarded.

With all God’s Blessings and wishing you a wonderful summer holiday.

Kevin Henry
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                                                    Director of Childrens’ Services: Peter Macleod       

                                                                                Headteacher: Kevin Henry
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